2007 April Hessett Millennium Committee A.G.M

HESSETT MILLENNIUM COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING Held in The Village Hall on Monday 30th April 2007.

Present: Debbie Stringer (Chairman), Chris Glass (Vice Chairman) Sheila Cocksedge (Treasurer) Nicky Glass (Secretary) Brian Last, Sue Last, Martin Gibson and Alison Jones.

1. Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence were received from Les Ward, Suzanne Toombs and Graham Harris.

2. Minutes

The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Monday 30th January 2006 were made available for inspection and were approved and adopted.

3. Matters arising

There were no matters arising.

4. Treasurer's report

The Treasurer reported that our funds currently stand at £1,204.13 (£1,609.00 in 2006) as per the attached sheet. There were no queries arising from these accounts and after a proposal of thanks to Sheila the same were formally adopted.

5. Chairman's Report

Debbie reported briefly on the last year which has been a much quieter one. She thanked Les and Ann for another successful French night. The bonfire night was the only other event which with the addition of the great firework display from Graham Harris turned out to be a very well supported evening and one which we all agreed we could build on. Thanks were given to all especially Chris and Brian for all their hard work with the bonfire and to Mike for the electricity supply.

6. Written Proposals

There were no written proposals to put before the Committee

7. Appointment of Chairman

Mrs Debbie Stringer agreed to stand until Martin Gibson takes over when he is finally at home again. Debbie proposed Martin and Chris seconded the same. Debbie will then remain as a committee member.

8. Election of Officers

Name Vice Chairman Chris Glass Treasurer Sheila Cocksedge Secretary Nicky Glass Proposed by Brian Last Debbie Stringer Sheila Cocksedge

Seconded by Sheila Cocksedge Sue Last Alison Jones

8. Election of Officers

Committee:

Brian Last Sue Last

Debbie Stringer Alison Jones.

All were unanimously elected.

9. Any other business

We had a very general discussion about the way forward and it was agreed by everyone to continue the Bonfire and perhaps any other projects taken on could be done by the individuals wanting to do so asking for help from committee members or even co-opting in extra help. Thus all agreeing that the bonfire night must continue a date was set for Friday 3rd November. Letters would be sent to Brian initially as if permission was not granted the event would not be able to go ahead at the same venue. Graham Harris would be asked to do the fireworks and also if he is willing to come on to the committee . A letter was also suggested thanking Mike (in Trevor's old house) for the electric connection and of course seeing if we could continue to do the same.

It was agreed to have the first committee meeting to get the ball rolling on the bonfire night on Monday 18th June at 8.00 p.m. at the village hall.

Advertising for this event is to start in the Parish Mag for June and July warming up for the event with more details in September and October – getting the bonfire doing etc.

10. Date of next AGM.

This was fixed for Monday 28th January 2007 at 8.00 p.m. at The Village Hall.